## Year 6 Newsletter- Summer B

In Maths, we will be carrying out a number of projects that will provide opportunities to revisit many of the skills and curriculum content of Year 6. The projects are designed to explore maths in real-life contexts.

P.E is every Monday and Friday. Children will be refining their skills in Athletics and OAA this half term. Please ensure that children wear the correct P.E kit on these days.

In French, the children will continue to use a range of speaking, listening, reading and writing skills to discuss their town and the places that they enjoy visiting in their home town.

In Music, we will be preparing for our end of year production of 'Treasure Island.' In computing, pupils will be developing their understanding of Computer Aided Design using programmes such as Tinker CAD.

Our current R.E topic is healing. In this topic, we will explore the sacrament 'Anointing the Sick.' The prayer of faith will save the sick and the Lord will raise them up; and anyone who has committed sins will be forgiven.



In History, we will be studying crime and punishment through time. By the end of the unit, pupils will understand what is meant by the terms 'crime' and 'punishment' and how societies' views have changed over time. They will recognise similarities and differences between what is considered a crime and identify how the level and severity of punishment has changed over time.

In English, we will be writing a discussion text all about our protected characteristics.

Next, we will be continuing to develop writing a narrative in the form of a Historical story.

We will continue to read our class text 'Holes'

This half term's science topic is all about living things and their habitats.

In Personal Development, children will look at protected characteristics and equality.

In DT, we will explore mechanisms by designing and making a bridge that opens and closing. We will incorporate TinkerCAD into our designs.